ECKLES TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

FEBRUARY 15, 2011

Attendance:

Township Chairman:  Dennis Zeto
Township Supervisor: Don Hazeman

Township Supervisor: Ervin Blom

Township Supervisor:  Cory Wilson
Township Supervisor: Mel Milender

Township Treasurer: Gabrielle Zeto

Township Clerk: Mary Lou Milender

Visitors present:  John Schocker, Fred Kelm, Chris Hogan, Jeff Olson, and Gary Coan.
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. with listed members present.
Minutes of the January 18, 2011 Town Board Meeting were read.  Motion by Mel Milender

seconded by Cory Wilson to approve the minutes as read. Motion carried unanimously.
The Treasurers Report for the month ending January 31, 2011 was read:



Cash by fund balances are:
            General Fund = $3,256.90; Road & Bridge = $9,166.26; Fire Fund = $196.67;
            Cemetery Fund = $4,362.85, for a total cash balance of $16,982.68.
Motion by Cory Wilson seconded by Don Hazeman to approve the Treasurer's Report.  Subject to
audit.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Bills presented: Checks #3881 thru #3889 for a total of $5,668.54 were approved for payment.
Motion by Don Hazeman seconded by Mel Milender to pay the bills as submitted.   Motion carried
unanimously.

Road Report: Reviewed the work session.   Mary Lou was asked to change the format on the road projects which we have planned for 2011 and have copies ready to distribute at the Annual Meeting.
Mel Milender informed the board that he checked on ownership of some property off of County 9 which was discussed last month and discovered it was Charlie Worms.  Mel informed the board that no storm water features are built in the plat and we are unable to enforce a storm basin.

Mel also informed the board that flood insurance is available for residents in Eckles Township according to Bill Patnaude.   A person will need to have the policy in force for at least 30 days before they can file any claims of water flooding their property.   The clerk was asked to put a notice of this on our web site.

The paving policy was discussed again.   No action was taken. The clerk will have it in writing for the annual meeting. 
Don Hazeman indicated that he is meeting with Kay Mack about costs associated with our proposed paving policy.  He will get some facts and figures together for the annual meeting to inform the residents about what the proposed levy will cost taxpayers.
Shooting Sports Report:  Dennis Zeto reported that as of Feb. 1 Ron Otterstad is the new chairman.  The subleases have been approved and Dennis will get copies for the board.   He also indicated that there will be some logging done on the property in the near future.
Rural Fire Association:   Mel Milender had an annual report for all members of the board which indicated the number and type of calls made in Eckles Township.  He reported they had settled on a company to do the feasibility report on the Fire District. It should be completed by June.   
Motion by Mel Milender, seconded by Ervin Blom to approve Elsie Gullicksrud, Janet Larson and Georgia Halverson to be the election judges for the annual township elections.   Motion carried unanimously.

The Board of Review is scheduled for the 2nd of May.  We need at least one trained supervisor.
We received a letter from Quest regarding work in the road rights of way. A decision was made to send a letter to them as well as Paul Bunyan Communication, Charter and the Electric Companies when we are going to be working on a road.  The letter will give them a projected start date .

We received a letter from Mid Continent asking for approval to operate in our township. Mel will prepare a letter to see if they will provide a map of where they have cables. He will also check on whether or not we can collect fees.

Motion by Don Hazeman, seconded by Cory Wilson to send a $25.00 donation to NATaT for the convention in  DC in September as long as Minnesota is the host this year.   Requests from all townships have been made. 

Don Hazeman informed the visitors why he asked for the question on the ballot.  It is on the ballot exactly as required by statute. 

Motion by Don Hazeman, seconded by Ervin Blom to adjourn.   Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Mary Lou Milender




Dennis Zeto
Township Clerk




Chairman
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